
 

 

DATE:  July 2, 2019 
TO:  All Bidders 
FROM: Jo Nell Miller, Purchasing Specialist 
SUBJECT: Addendum 1 – Bid 581 Ventura College Lock Hardware Project 
 
This addendum is hereby made part of the Contract Documents to the same extent as though it 
was originally included therein and takes precedence over the original documents.  The outdated 
pages must be replaced with any updated and/or changed pages when submitting your bid.  
Acknowledge receipt of all addenda on the Bid Form. 
 
The bid opening remains on Thursday, July 11, 2019.  Bids must be received no later than 3:00 
p.m. at 761 E Daily Drive, Suite 200, Camarillo, CA 93010.   Properly mark the outside of the 
exterior envelope on your submitted bid with the Bid Number and Name according to the 
requirements stated in the bid packet directions.   
 
If you choose not to participate in this particular bid, please sign the Bid Proposal stating “no 
bid” and email it to me at jonellmiller@vcccd.edu. 
 
It is the responsibility of the Bidder to verify that their proposal has been received by the 
VCCCD Purchasing Department prior to the opening date.  Verification of receipt can be made 
through the listed Purchasing Specialist. 
 
The following information is in answer to questions asked via email request. The verbiage 
remains as submitted.   
The deadline for questions was Thursday, June 27, 2019 at 5:00 p.m..  No further questions will 
be accepted. 
 
1. On most of the Sargent panic devices the bid called out for 36” devices, but they had a ‘J’ in 

their part number which indicates a 42” device.  The correct designation for a 36” device is 
‘F’.  
a. Where we requested 36” bars, it should be “F”, not “J”.  
 

2. We also noticed that the descriptions for the Sargent exit devices indicated that they are 
being retro fitted onto fire rated openings.  However, they had the ‘49’ designation in the part 
number.  49 in the part number is an option that includes an indicator on the head assembly 
to show when the panic device has been dogged (held depressed) by a cylinder.  
a. These retrofits do not dog down the panic bars; they lock in an open position without 

dogging down. We know about the requirements for fire rated doors. 
 



 

 

3. There was also ‘NC-E33’ in the part number of those same Sargent exit devices.  We cannot 
not find that designation anywhere in the price list or literature as a viable option code.  We 
do not know what that nomenclature means. 
a. The NC-E33 designation is brand new. It indicates that the thumb turn need only turn 90 

degrees instead of the older version which needs to turn 180 degrees before changing the 
indicator from “open” to “locked”. 

 
 

End of Section 
 


